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UNIQUE INFORMATION MEDIUM_FOR HELPING PROFESSIONALS AND RESOURCE PROVIDERS 

by Rupert Raj, Editor 

This issue introduces you to an in
valuable resource tool: an instant 
file at your fingertips, an over
view of what'~ happening in the 
world of transgender phenomena in 
terms of the "providers'" point of 
view. These are professionals who 
study and treat persons suffering 
from gender conflict or confusion 
("Gender Dysphoria Syndrome") , as 
well as lay people (often gender
dysphoric or sex-reassigned them
selves) who provide such resources 
as peer-counseling and support. 

The main objectives of this news
letter are twofold: firstly, to 
directly equip the providers with 
pertinent news, information and 
referrals so that they are better 
able to assist the "consumers" 
(transsexuals·, transgenderists and 
transvestites); and, secondly, to 
facilitate a communication network 
between professional and lay pro
viders so that both perspectives 
can be exchanged in an attempt to 
advance o~r knowledge and improve 
our treatment methods re: gender 
"dis-easett, (Hence, one of my two 
mottos: "Working together to help 
resolve gender conflict, 11

). 

Two more specific motives for pub
lishing this periodical ares to be 
able to present some of the Editor 
's views, which he feels relate to 
vital issues (healing the breach 
between consumers and providers, 
the gender-reassigned helping 

professional, counseling, therapy, 
media relations, activism, lobbying 
networking, educating the public); 
and, to be able to pay tribute to a 
few of those people who have given 
so much of themselvesto help those 
who are caught in a gender-trap. I 
plan to salute two of these "care
takers" (some of whom are gender
reassigned) in each issue of GN. 

Additional contents should include: 
reviews of various resource mater
ials (books, films, videos, tapes\ 
notices of recent and upcoming ev
ents (symposia, conventions, meet
ings) , calls for research partici
pants, research results, calls for 
papers for presentation, abstracts1 

news briefs, media items, ads, and 
more, (Advertising policy is still 
to be set, Generally though, only 
paid ads will be published in the 
body of .the newsletter; reciprocal 
ads will be printed as an insert) . 
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HEALING THE BREACH: GD Consumers, Professional Providers Working Toqether 

by Rupert Raj 

There has existed for sometime now 
an uneasy tension, at times a hos
tile estrangement, between "consu
mers" (qender-dysphorics) and 
"providers" (helping professionals
in particula~ the psychiatric com
munityl This fact was acknowledged 
with some concern at an annual gen
eral meeting of the Harry Benjamin 
International Gender Dysphoria 
Association a few years ago. (I 
wrote to the HBIGDA President in 
June of 1986 addressing this very 
issue and offering myself as a qo
between in an attempt to help heal 
the breach between the two sectors. 
I'm still waiting for a response!) 

Fortunately, there is growing indi
cation that this on-going battle 
between the two "enemy camps" is 
somewhat subsiding. At long last, 
a reconciliation and a "joining of 
forces" seems to be in sight. This 
prediction of a happier-state-of
affairs to come springs from the 
following examples, in three coun
tries. of co-operation between the 
transsexual and the medical commu
nities. Yet, in each instance, it 
was the consumer group who took 
the initiative to approach the pro
fessional sector - following the 
time-honored wisdom of a noted 
Islamic prophet. 

The first example of rapprochement 
took place in Toronto, Canada, in 
March 1981, when the Foundation 
for the Advancement of Canadian 
Transsexuals (FACT) put on a con
ference at the Clarke Institute of 
Psychiatry with the participation 
of its gender clinic. Participants 
included transsexuals and profes
sionals. Feature speakers included 
Dr. Betty W. Steiner, head of the 
9linc and Dr. Mario Martino, author 
of Emergence, (Gender Worker and 
GenderServe are hoping to jointly. 

sponsor a similar convention with 
the Clarke G.I.C. this coming fal~. 

Late last yea~ the Self Help Asso
ciation For Transsexuals (SHAFT) 
held its annual general meeting at 
the house of Dr. Russell W. Reid, 
head of the gender clinic at Char
ing Cross Hospital in London, Eng
land. Furthermore, Dr. Reid and an
other physician agreed to act as 
trustees for the proposed SHAFT 
Charitable Trust. Two of the main 
reas~ns for establishing the trust 
are to win credibility and respec
tability, and a way to involve 
helping professionals with SHAFT 
members to mutual advantage, 

The last example was only a parti
al success as it never quite took 
off, Last January, the Renaissance 
Education Association and The Gath
ering (both support groups for TSs 
and/or TVs) co-ordinated a confer
ence which was to take place at 
the Thomas Jefferson Medical Col
lege in Philadelphia~ Pennsylvania 
with the co-sponsorship of the So
ciety for the Scientific Study of 
Sex (SSSS). Speakers were selected 
from both the transgender and the 
professional communities, Dr. John 
Money, ~f Johns Hopkins University 
in Baltimore, was to be the keynote 
speake~ Renaissance Director JoAnn 
Roberts sought approval from SSSS 
to get the recognition the confer
ence merited, and to gain credibi
lity within the professional com
munity. Regretably, however, this 
rare opportunity to come together 
had to be cancelled because only a 
dozen out of the.300 professionals 
notified even bothered to register. 

Occasions where consumer and pro
vider groups have managed to con
duct a meaningful dialogue, and 
have been able to learn from one 
another are surely not limited to 
the above instances. but both, 
--~-----~-----~-------~--------~--
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Healing_Ihe Breach (cont'd,) 

parties must continue to carry on 
the good work that has already beg
un towards the joint resolution of 
gender-conflict and/or confusion. 

The following are some things I do 
that both TS consumers and profes
sional providers can,, and should 
be doing to reach a better working 
rapport between the two sectors. 

*Learn to listen to and talk with 
one another, try to learn from and 
teach one another, grow to trust 
and respect one another as unique 
human beings with real needs, work 
together to try to resolve gender 
dysphoria in the TS-inclined. 

*Recruit prospective members from 
the helping professional communi
ty to join the Harry Benjamin In
ternational Gender Dysphoria Ass
ociation (HBIGDA) , and urge them 
to attend the biennial symposia, 
(I have been a member since 1982 
but have never been able to aff
ord to go to any of the symposia). 

*Reinstate the "Consumer Advocate" 
seat on the HBIGDA Board of Dir
ectors at the next AGM in 1989, 

*Endorse/promote the "Standards of 
Care" as set .out by the HBIGDA. (I 
distribute copies of these to my 
clients, colleagues, and to help
ing professionals who are new to 
this field and wish to know morel 

*Read/promote "Counseling The Tran
sexual 11 by John Money and Paul A. 
Walker_, (Chap. 102 of the Handbook 
of Sexology, edited by~ Money and 
H. Musaph, Elsevier/North Holland 
Biomedical Press, 1977, 52 Vander
bilt Ave., New York, N.Y. 10017). 
This paper is a must for counsel
lors/therapists with TS clients, 

*Read/promote The Uninvited Dilem
ma: A Question of Gender,by Kim 

----------------------------------
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E, Stuart, 1983,and the Research 
Supplement (available from me) . 
This is the book I recommend for 
new TSs1helping professionals and 
especially significant others, 

*Join sexological societies (often
non-professionals can join as ass
ociate members), TS support groups, 
and service organizations which 
serve both groups (like J2CP), and 
refer others to all of the above. 

*Read/subscribe to professional 
journals of sexology, TS newslet
ters, and magazines that provide a 
medium for both TS consumers and 
professionals (like "Gender Forun:). 

*Co-sponsor educational programs -
at conventions (like the one held 
each year by the International 
Foundation for Gender Education) . 
at symposia (like the one sponsor
ed every two years by the HBIGDA), 
at seminars and workshops (like 
the one put on by the Metamorphos
is Medical Research Foundation at 
the 1987 conference held by the 
Toronto Social Services Network 
for Lesbians, Gays and Transexualsl 

*Co-operate in media outreach acti
vities to educate the lay publiQ 
by appearing together on televi
sion programs, film documentaries 
and radio shows, and by featuring 
jointly in newspaper and magazine 
articles and in books about trans
sexualism and gender reassignmentt 

*Lobby together to effect needed 
reform of legal and administrative 
policies that currently preclude 
equal rights and opportunities to 
TSs. (I am appealing to the govern
me.nt to amend the Canadian Chart
er of Rights and Freedoms and the 
Ontario Human RightsCode to offer 
even more protection to TS and TV 
citizens,' and I also plan to lobby 
the Ontario Health Insurance Plan 
to cover the cost of electrolysi~ 
voice therapy and cosmetic surge
ry for TS women in this province~ 

--------------------~--~-----~----
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Tribute To 1 DR, ROBERTO FARINA. 

D~ Roberto Farina is an outstand
ing plastic surgeon who practices 
in Sao Paulo, Brazil, His special
ties include correcting congenital 
errors of intersexed persons, and 
surgically reassigning transsexual 
patients. In fact, he wrote a schol
arly work which gives a truly com
prehensive treatment of this whole 
area in 1982,titled,TRANSEXUALISMO: 
Do Homem A Mulher Normal Atraves 
Dos Estados De Intersexualidade E 
Das Parafilias ("TRANSSEXUALISM: 
From Normal Man To Normal Woman 
Through The Conditions of Inter
sexuality And Paraphilia"), pub
lished by Novalunar, Sao Paulo. 

He is a virtual pioneer of trans
sexual surgery in South America
and, as D~ Benjamin was ostracized 
by his professional peers in the 
'60s for medically treating gender 
dysphoric persons in North America~ 
Dr. Farina suffered the even more 
severe penalty of government pros
ecution for surgical intervention 
of these patients. The particulars 
are more or less as follows, 
------------~---------~------~----
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After publishing the results of 
his work at a medical congress in 
1975, D~ Farina was charged by the 
Brazilian authorities for practis
ing an illegal operation. The pro
secution was based on an article 
of the Penal Code prohibiting any 
surgery which could be considered 
an ''unnecessary mutilation" of the 
human body. Dr. Farina was found 
guilty and given a two-year suspen
ded sentence (suspended because it 
was his first offence) . The deci
sion terminated transexual surgery 
in Brazil for several years, des
pite the testimony in the doctor's 
favor of three legal experts, 10 
lay witnesses and 30 foreign medi
cal professors. Fortunately, for 
transexuals in Brazil and neighbor
ing countries, Dr. Farina was able 
to enlist the support of a member 
of the Brazilian Congress who suc
cessfully promoted a bill reform
ing the relevant article of the 
Penal Code.As a result, since Nov
ember 1979, transsexual surgery has 
been legal in Brazil provided that 
there is unanimous recommendation 
by a medical committee and inform
ed consent by the patient. 

Dr, Farina acted_ as a Professional 
Consultant to the Metamorphosis 
Medical Research Foundation (which 
just folded May of this year) for 
several years and was also awarded 
an Honorary Life Membership, and 
an "Award of Merit .. - for his years 
of dedicated service to th~ gender 
dysphoric population_ - by then
Founding President Rupert Raj, 

Like Benjami~-D~ Farina has a pos
itive attitude towards transexuals. 
In his book, he comments on the in
efficacy of psychiatric treatment 
in most cases, and says the medical 
evidence suggests that transexuals 
are not sick but are normal in all 
respects (including a well-defined 
gender identity), and that surgery 
would simply complete the perfect 
congruency __ between the body and 
the spirit. ~e further -insist.~ __ :t'.h~J: · 
--------------------~--~----------
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Tribute To: Dr, Farina (cont'd,) 

the great majority of transsexuals 
adjust well to the new gender role 
and tend to be more contented,prod
uctive citizens after reassignment. 

The good doctor is highly qualifi
ed in his field, and enjoys an- in
ternational reputation among his 
colleagues, His book (written in 
Portuguese) is a clear testimonial 
to his professional expertise and 
should be available in English. 
Towards this end, Mr. Raj has been 
appointed as Canadian agent, in an 
attempt to locate a publisher who 
will produce an English version, 
but he has had no success to date. 
It is tragic that the results of 
years of clinical research and the 
various treatment methods reported 
in this remarkable compendium are 
inaccessible to most of the world, 
Do we not owe ourselves the chance 
to learn from a man who has record
ed his clinical career just for us~ 

--Rupert Raj and Dawn Linda Raby 

THE UNINVITED DILEMMA; A Question 
Of Gender; Kim Stuart, $12.50 U.S. 
Research Supplement: $12.50 U.S. 
Both books: $23.25 U.S. if ordered 
together. Available fr.om: Gender 
Worker, P.O. Box 1224, Station A, 
Toronto, Ontario, Canada MSW 1G7. 
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NEW/RECENT BOOKS IN PRINT 

BODYSHOCK:The Truth About Chanqing 
Sex, Liz Hodgkinson, Columbus 
Books Ltd., London, U.K., 1987, 
184 pps. ($16 Cdn. ). An illuminating 
study by a freelance journalist, it 

-tries to understand the unusual 
dynamics of the TS condition, and 
investigates the who, how and why 
of ~sex changes~ Hodgkinson tells 
the stories of some famous lives: 
Christine Jorgensen, April Ashley, 
Jan Morris, Renee Richards1Adele 
Anderson, Judy Cousins, etc. and 
relates some intriguing cases of 
F-M TSs including Mark Rees and 
Michael Dillon (a Buddhist monk) . 

IN SEARCH OF EVE:Transsexual Rites 
Of Passaqe, Anne Bolin, Bergin & 
Garvey Publishers, Inc. South Had
ley, Mass., 1988, 210 pps. ($13 US); 
The first comprehensive study of 
TS "rites of passage", it illumin
ates the array of social, psycho
logical and physical changes expe
rienced by people in the process 
of changing gender. Bolin illus
trates, through case studies of 
symbolic death and rebirth, how tha 
rituals accompanying each stage of 
transition are integral to success
ful transformation, and further rep
resents the extent to which gender 
roles are culturally constructed. 

LA QUESTION TRANSSEXUELLE, Pasteur . 
J, Douce (Ed.), Lwniere & Justice, 
(32 rue Berzelius, 75017 Paris, 
France), 1986, 259 pps., en Fran
~ais (133. 5 francs). Some 20 speci
alists focus on various aspects of 
transexualism and sex-reassignment 
including those related to: psycho
logy, endocrinology, depilation, 
cosmetic and genital surgery, the 
law, religion and ethics, history~ 
society, and prostitution, and in
cludes two personal accounts by 
pos~op TSs, and a global overview. 
Pasteur Douce has worked with TSs 
and TVs for over a decade through 
the Centre Du Christ Liberateur, 
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TRANSSEXUALISM AND SEX REASSIGNMENT,William Walters and Michael Ross CEd&), 
Oxford University Press, 1986 ($29i 

Reviewed by Ray Blanchard, Ph.D., 
Gender Identity Clinic & Research 
Section of Behavioural Sexology, 
Clarke Institute of Psychiatry, 
Toronto, Ontario; Department of 
Psychiatry, University of Toronto. 

This multi-authored book is a gen
eral introduction to the field of 
gender identity disorders rather 
than a collection of scholarly pa
pers on advanced topics. The edit
ors have inexplicably given it the 
same title used by Green and Money 
(1969) for their classic multi-
authored book on the same subject. 
(Ross himself cites the earlier 
book in Chapter 6) . As a short and 
readable introductory text, the 
book is adequate in all regards 
and excellent in some. 

The first chapter is by Michael 
Ross. He begins by providing defi
nitions of transsexualism, gender 
dysphoria and gender identit~ Ross 
does not stress the fact that 
there is no universally accepted 
definition among speciali~ts for 
any of these terms. In Ross' termi
nology, transsexualism - the belief 
that one is, or should be a member 
of the opposite sex - is a symptom 
of gender dysphoria, This unusual 
usage leads to statements that 
will startle many clinical sexo
logists, for example: "it will be 
clear that transsexualism may pre
sent on occasions where there is 
no clearcut gender dysphoria!' (p.l). 

In Ross' view, gender dysphoria may 
be primary - .. present constantly 
from childhood and to a consider
able degree .. - or secondary - 11 in
termi ttent or of low strength, and 
exacerbated by some problem later 
in life" (p.l). These definitions 
tend to obscure the fact that the 
terms primary and secondary are 
not purely descriptive,but·implic-
~~---~-~-------------------------
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itly embody etiological hypotheses, 
This point is clearer in the defi
nitions used by the psychoanalytic 
writers who introduced these terms: 
-primary transexuals are "transexu
als throughout the course of their 
development.. (Person & Ovesey, 
1974a, p.4), whereas secondary 
transsexuals are "effeminate homo
sexuals and transvestites who dev
elop transexualism as a regressive 
phenomenon under conditions of 
stress" (Person & Ovesey, 1974b, 
p,192). The attempt to loose these 
terms from their theoretical moor
ings and use them in a purely des
criptive fashion is somewhat prob
lematic: applicants for sex-reas
signment are usually well aware of 
the textbook description of trans
sexualism and virtually supply 
some version of the "classic" his
tory, including early cross-gender 
wishes· (Blanchard, Clemmensen & 
Steiner, 1985) . "Conditions of 
stress" are so ubiquitous in adult 
life that they are likely to be 
found in any patient's history. 

Chapter 2 is a well-written autobi
ographical account of a reassigned 
transsexual. It will naturally be 
of great interest to readers who 
have not had extensive first-hand 
experience with gender patients. 

The third chapter, "Causes of Gen
der Dysphoria" is again by Michael 
Ross, The contents of this chapter 
are generally predictable. In the 
csase of · any sexological disorder 
that has no obvious organic cause, 
there are certain to be: a) theor
ists who argue that the disorder 
is likely to have a biological 
cause, usu~lly arguing by analogy 
to better understood phenomena, b) 
theorists who assert that the dis
order results from a particular 
childhood experience, pattern of 
rearing or family constellation, 
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Transsexualism/Sex Reassign. (cont~ 

and c) theorists who insist that 
the disorder results from an inter
action of biological and environ
mental factors. So it has been with 
gender dysphoria. Dr. Ross accord
ingly considers the published lit
erature under the headings of 1 'Bio
logical factors", "Familial theor
es" (ie. theories that family be
haviour dynamics are pathogenic), 
and so on. He concludes that the 
recognition that gender dysphoria 
may result from different causes 
will facilitate etiological re
search. This is an optimistic vie~ 
The very poor quality of the data 
presently available to us (eg. the 
reliable childhood recollections 
of candidates .for reassignment sur
gery and the equally distorted mem
ories of their parents and older 
siblings) may well stymie certain 
kinds of causal research, even if 
it is· conducted on etiologically 
homogeneous groups. 

The fourth chapter, by Donna Rise
ley, concerns the assessment and 
treatment of children with cross
gender identity or role behaviour. 
It provides a useful concise intro
duction to the various issues in 
this area. Riseley concludes that 
there is no evidence to support 
the view that modification of 
cross-gender behaviours in child
hood will result in later changes 
in sexual orientation. 

Chapter 5, on differential diagno
sis, includes a great many genera
lizations about transsexuals (eg. 
"The family structure and, with it 
the child-rearing process, deviate 
from the norm in at least three
quart ers of all patients"; p,44) 
with no indication how these 
generalizations have been arrived 
at, It borrows heavily from a hand
ful of classic psychoanalytic pap
ers, which the interested reader 
could consult in the original with 
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little additional effort. 

Chapter 6,by Don Burnard and Mich
ael Ross, primarily concerns psych
ological testing, The authors· (ap
parently departing, by the way, 
from Ross' earlier definition of 
transsexualism as a symptom) state 
that psychological testing cannot 
estabish a diagnosis of transsexu
alism. They do, however, recommend 
the adoption of standardized bat
teries of psychological tests as 
useful for research. This reviewer 
would concur with both points. He' 
is less enthusiastic about the use
fulness ·of psychological tests in 
screening candidates for sex-reas
signment surgery. The requirement 
for most gender clinics, that pa
tients work or attend school full
time in the cross-gender role for 
two years before surger~ effective~ 
ly weeds out patients who are emo
tionally unstable? as well as those 
who are not fully transsexual. Few 
psychiatrically-disturbed indivi
duals - with or without a gende~ 
identity problem - are capable of 
holding a job or attending school 
consistently for two full years. 
Therefore, psychological tests, 
which are far from perfectly valid 
or reliable to begin with, add 
little useful information to that 
already afforded by the patient's 
performance in the pre-surgical 
probationary period. 

The second half of this book (Chap
ters 7-14) focusses on the practic
al aspects of gender reorientation 
and sex reassignment, It includes 
sections on endocrinology and hor
monal medication, speech therapy, 
surgical procedures employed in 
sex reassignment, pre- and post
operative nursing care, common 
surgical complications, the role 
of social work in rehabilitation, 
and the legal consequences of re
assignment surgery. These chapters 
consist largely of specific factual 
information and will (cont'd.p.12)-
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Tribute To: LOUIS GRAYDON SULLIVAN 

Louis Graydon Sullivan has done 
more to educate people on the many 
various realities of the female-to
male transsexual experience, and 
the F-M transvestite phenomena (a 
much rarer occurrence than its M-F 
counterpart) than anyone I know 
(with the probable exception of Dr. 
Ira Pauly and myself), He is, in 
fact, a living legend: an author, 
biographer, newsletter editor, 
reviewer, researcher, educator, 
speaker, support group leader, 
peer-counsellor, and activist, 

Born a girl in 1951, Lou _began to 
become aware of his female-to-male 
transvestite/transsexual feelings 
when he was a 15-year-old teenager 
in Milwaukee, Wisconsin, He began 
to cross-dress as a male full-time 
and came out as a gay (F-M TS) man. 
Originally, Lou defined himself as 
a female transvestite, but later 
changed this self-appraisal to a 
female-to-male transsexual man who 
identified as a gay man and in 19-
79, began male hormone therapy in 
San Francisco (where he now lives). 
In 1980, he had the chest recon-
--------------------------~-------
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struction and in 1986, underwent 
genitoplasty (surgical construc
tion of an artificial penis and 
scrotum), and kept a journal chro
nicling the events of the one-and
a-half year surgical procedure. 

"Lou the Lion 11 (as I just thought 
to call him - for he contributed a . 
lion's share to the gender-dyspho
ric community) -is a prolific wri
ter on all aspects of F-M TSism. 
For example, he published a biogra
phy of Deborah Sampson (who passed 
as Robert Shurtlieff - a soldier 
in the American Revolutionary War) 
in 1975, and two editions of the 
book, INFORMATION FOR THE FEMALE-TO
MALE CROSSDRESSER AND TRANSSEXUAL 
(with plans to publish a third in 
early 1989), In addition, Mr. Sul
livan has just recently signed a 
contract with Alyson Publications 
to publish a biography of Jack Bee 
Garland (a woman who lived in San 
Francisco from 1869-1936, spending 
the last 40 years of her life as a 
man) which he began in 1984. Publi
cation date is set for late 1988/ 
early 1989. As well, Lou edited 
"The Gateway" - a newsletter put 
out by a TS support group in San 
Francisco from 1979-80,and he cur
rently edits 11 FTM11 

- a periodical 
for female-to-male transsexuals, 
Furthermore, over 13 articles and 
book/film reviews by Lo·u: -;have seen 
print in the "Metamorphosis" news
letter and 11Metamorphosis Magazineit. 

In December 1986,Lou organized his 
first FTM Get-Together (for female
to-male transsexuals only) in San 
Francisco, and holds these educa
tional peer-support gatherings ev
ery three months in the Bay Area, 

Lou has been a regular panel-speak- · 
er on cross-gender issues at the 
Institute-for the Advanced Study 
o·f Human Sexuality since 1980, and 
has recently spoken on human sexu
ality and AIDS to medical students 
at the University of Nevada School 
of Medicine. (M~ Sullivan was diag-
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Tribute To; Louis Sullivan (contd) 

nosed as having pneumocystis AIDS 
in December 1986). And recently, he 
has met with several gender speci
alists (including Dr. Ray Blanchard 
Dr, Eli Coleman and Dr. Ira Pauly) 
to educate them on the previously
disputed existence of the female
to-gay male TS. Lou is scheduled 
to be the subject of a case study 
on the female-to-gay TS male which 
will soon be featured in the Jour
nal of Psychology and Human Sexua
lity, and the subject of a present
ation at the International Academy 
of Sex Research this coming August. 

Mr. Sullivan was awarded an Honora
ry Life membership in the former 
Metamorphosis Medical Research 
Foundation, and an "Award of Merit" 
for his outstanding achievements 
to the TS community over the years. 

--Rupert Raj 

INFORMATION FOR 
THE FEMALE·TO·MALE 

CROSSDRESSER and TRANSSEXUAL 

48 pages, illustrated 

Send $6 to: L. Sullivan 
1827 Haight Street #164 
San Francisco CA 94117 

· - .J2CP: Information. Services. 
Post Office sox· 184 -- -

SanJuan Capistrano, CA 92693-0184 
(714}-496-J2CP (714)-496-5227 

-J1.CP Information Services provides information/referral se.rviea fonnerly provided by 
• -the .Ezicbcn Educational Foundatim and JANUS Information Facility. J2CP Information 

. ~is a scpara~~tityandis n~affiJia~ Wit either of~~ 

. ~'~.~~i~~li..~~·~:: 
!oanatioa i-cbge is available at a·cost ol $25.00tacoveil'1'11cudl. prliUiitg postige·and sec-

- retu:ial services. Additianally, JlCP Inrorniatfoa Seoicu Will attanpl to provide refer
rals to reputable counsdors, psycho-therapists, or gender prog?ams, .and peer counseling 
groups near your home. 

Certified checks or Maney Orders sbculd be made payable to J1.CP Information Senicet. 
Pleuc ~-whether you ue male-ro-t'emale, fcm&lo-to-male. or transvestite when writing. 
If tnnssemat, please provide your plaCe of birth. · ·· · · · · · 
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NEW/RECENT BOOKS IN PRINT (cont'd~ 

PRESENTATIONS OF GENDER, Robert J. 
Stoller, Yale University Press, New 
Haven, Conn, 1986 ($20 U.S.l Writ
ten within the context of the tra
ditional psychoanalytic approach, 
.Stoller presents cases of families 
of effeminate boys, and discusses 
the role parents play in the gend
er development of children. He also 
reviews some biological effects on 
the formulation of gender identit~ 

TRANSEXUALISM AND SEX REASSIGNMENT, 
William A.W. Walters and Michael W. 
Ross (Eds~ Oxford University Pres~ 
Melbourne, 1986, 191 pps. ($29 U, S). 
Based on a decade of work with 400 
patients at a major clinic in Aus
tralia, the book describes factors 
determining gender identity, and ex
plains how and why TSism may devel
op. This general overview discusses 
the medical, ethical, legal, social 
and personal implications of TSism 
and provides a vital contribution 
to its lJ:nderstanding and.management. 

VENUSES PENUSES; Sexology, Sexoao
phy and Exigency Theory, John Money, 
Prometheus Books, Buffalo, 1986, 
659 pps, ($48 Cdn,) This tome is a 
comprehensive record of D~ Money's 
major theoretical contributions to 
modern scientific sexology, A wide 
range of topics are covered inclu
ding the psychology of hermaphro
ditism, and the genesis of gender 
transposition as manifested in 
homosexuality, bisexuality, gyne
mimesis and transsexualism, 

SYMPOSIUM PROCEEDINGS ON AUDIOTAPE 

Fourteen tapes of the Tenth Sympo
sium are available from the Harry 
Benjamin International Gender Dys
phoria As~ociation (900 Welch Road, 
Suite 402, Palo Alto, CA 94304) for 
$6 U.S. or 11 Dutch guilders each, 
Europeans may order directly from 
Dr. Louis Gooren, AZVU, Box 7057, 
1007 MB Amsterdam, The Netherlands. 
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COMPREHENSIVE TREATMENT PROGRAM FOR THE GENDER-CONFLICTED: Hormone The~, 
Androgyny, And Transition (Three tapes), Tomye Kelley, M.A., Gender Therapist 

Reviewed by Rupert Raj 

The followinq tapes (together with 
one on "Cycling'' still in progress) 
comprise the core of Ms, Kelley's 
treatment program for the gender
dysphoric: a set of 16 or so audio
tapes focussing on various aspects 
of gender conflict, including eti
ology, definitions, early symptoms, 
treatment modalities, relationship 
conflict/resolution, and support 
groups as a complement to psycho
therap~ Some tapes target the pri
mary client (transsexual or cross
dresser), others address the gender 
clinician, or talk to the spouse, 
and some relate to both client and 
clinician - as the following tapes 
do. These relate primarily to the 
male-to-female transsexual 1 howeve~ 
there is a tape specifically devo
ted to the female-to-male TS. 

HORMONE THERAPY WITH GENDER CON
FLICT: Tape A-6 oµtlines: 1) the 
roles and responsibilities of both 
client and clinician (in terms of 
information-collection, decision
making and ethical considerations); 
2) the requirements prior to init
iating hormone therapy (evaluation 
and diagnosis for at least 90 days
exploring the client's early expe
riences and examining his cyclical 
pattern of feelings about his geni
tals, crossdressing and femininity); 
3) medical supervision of on-going 
endocrine treatment (emphasizing 
the need for research and study, 
the importance of careful monitor
ing, and the value of a second op
inion) ; 4) the effects of hormones 
(detailing beneficial and harmful 
results both, contraindications, 
what they cannot do and some reas
onable expectations); 5) some pro
blems and solutions vis-a-vis the 
effect of the client's altered 
physical appearance on his family, 
friends, employer and co-workers. 
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ANDROGYNY WITH GENDER CONFLICT: 
Tape A-7 is a workshop tape that 
requires the participation of the 
primary client under the supervi-

· sion of the gender therapist and 
in collaboration with a peer-sup
port group. An androgyny chart ac
companying the tape sets out five 
levels or stages of specific role 
behaviors to follow (as real-life 
exercises), moving gradually from 
the male role through the male/fe
male role to ultimately the desir
ed female role (transitionalphase) 
over a one-to-two-year period. A 
wide range of the many issues 
involved in psychological, social, 
and legal gender-reassignment are 
touched on, along with a number of 
specific strategies on how to han
dle certain situations (such as. 
out shopping, at home and at work)~ 
as well as some general advice on 
passing in public (clothing, hair
styles, make-up, voice mannerisms). 

TRANSITION WITH GENDER CONFLICT: 
Tape A-8 is essentially a continu
ation of the preceding tape taking 
the androgyny phase one step fur
ther - the 'transitional stage of 
living and working full-time as a 
woman, A printed 11map 11 that comes 
with the tape focusses on various 
aspects of gender-conflict and the 
business world~and graphically de
picts the interrelationship among 
androgyny at work, support groups 
and involvement in the community. 
Again?a series of successive steps 
to be taken over the course of the 
transitional phase are delineated 
as practical ways for the client 
to fully integrate into society as 
a woman, A wealth of sound sugges
tions are offered concerning chan
ging over at work, the use of the 
ladies' room, how to tell the boss 
and fellow-employees, living with 
genetic female roommates 7 befriend
ing men and women, and blending in. 
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Comprehensive Treat Program (cont) 

This reviewer recommends the above 
tapes to both the transsexual male 
and the helping professional, The 
tapes should be played in sequence 
if possible, as there is a natural 
flow that bridges one to the next, 
Ms, Kelley uses an easy, conversa
tional style that enables the lis
tener to capture the significant 
points. The information and motiva
tion contained on these tapes are 
a valuable aid to gender-conflict
ed males who require additional 
guidance or who lack counseling or 
therapeutic support of any kind, 
The basic principles anaguidelines 
on these tapes are similarly an in
dispensable resource tool for both 
knowledgeable and uninformed help
ing professionals - especially for 
those who practice in remote areas 
where access to gender programs is 
severely limited or unavailable. 

An order form listing the tapes 
currently available can be obtain
ed from M& Tomye Kelley, M.A., Gen
der Therapist, 8972 Oberon Road, 
~rvada,Colorado, 80004 (420-9885). 

Ms, Kelley is currently working on 
a video present~tion of the entire 
program, which will be reviewed in . ., .. 
a future issue of Gender Networke~ 

Gender Networker 

RECENT COMPLETED RESEARCH PROJECTS 

Terrie Ann Lyons, Ph.D., did a com
parison of 10 female-to-male trans
sexuals and 10 masculine lesbians 

· ("Gender Identity And Internalized 
Object Relations"), She concluded 
thereis a clear difference between 
masculine sex roles and male core 
gender identity, inasmuch as the 
lesbians saw themselves as women 
and had no desire to change, The 
dissertation maybe ordered through 
University Microfilms Int'l, Ann 
Arbor, Michigan (pub. no. 86-12, 820). 

Kerstin Trone, while a graduate 
student in the Human Sexuality Pro
gram of the Dept, of Health Educa
tion at New York University, cond
ucted a 1986 survey of 55 male-to
female transexuals ( 11Are All Male
To-Female Transsexuals Sexist? A 
Study Of Possible Variations"). She 
drew two main conclusions: Almost 
all the male-to-female transexuals 
had pro-feminist attitudes, and, 
only 31% preferred male partners. 

June Martin, Ph.D., undertook a 
study in 1987 ("Genital Eroticism 
in Postoperative Male-To-Female 
Transsexuals: An Exploration of 
the Incidence and Frequency of 
Sexual Behaviors? Feelings and Con
cerns1') , Her sample (50 or more -
number unknown at this time) re
ported a predominate heterosexual 
orientation. (More on this later), 

David Barlow, Professor of Psycho
logy at State University of New 
York, estimates about one per cent 
of American adult males are cross
dressers, exhibiting symptoms bet
ween the ages of three and six. He 
says t~ere are two basic types: men 
who dress for sexual arousal and 
men who feel more relaxed thinking 
of themselves as women. Barlow says 
cross-dressing can be successfully 
treated with therapy. (Obviously, he 
hasn't seen the cartoon opposite!) 
---~----~-------------------------
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Tra!'.!I!,exualism/Sex Reassign (cont) 

not be reviewed in detail.They are 
not obviously, intended to teach 
the reader how to perform a vagino
plasty, train a patient to speak 
in a feminine voice or prepare a 
petition for a legal name change, 
They do, however, offer practical 
suggestions for counselling trans
sexual patients. The medically or
iented sections provide background 
information that would be very use
ful to psychiatrists, psychologists, 
social workers or pastoral counsel
ors who need to communicate, in the 
course of treating gender patients, 
with surgeons or endocrinologists. 
The reviewer felt the practical 
clinical chapters alone· are worth 
the price of this tidy and rather 
nicely produced little book, 
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(Reprinted by permission from the 
Spring 1988 Journal of the Sex In
formation and Education Council of 
Canada, 326 Gainsborough Road, Tor
onto, Ontario M4L 3C6; Edited by 
Prof. Michael Barrett]. 
----------------------------------
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RECENT/UPCOMING EVENTS 

The SEX INFORMATION AND EDUCATION 
COUNCIL OF CANADA held its Annual 
General Meeting in Toronto on May 
31.Guest speakers included: Bonnie w 

Bean, Supervisor-AIDS, Multidisci- · 
plinary Team,Dept.of Public Health~: 
Toronto, and Ed Jackson, Community 
Education Coordinato~ AIDS Commit
tee of Toronto, Rupert Raj was un
able to attend due to a sudden on
set of the flu. SIECCAN's address 
iss 326 Gainsborough Road, Toronto, 
Ontario M4L 3C6 (416-466-5304) . 
Membership is $25 per year for in
dividuals, $3$ for organizations. 

The 10th Annual Guelph Conference 
on Sexuality will take place June 
13-15 in Guelph, Ontario, Plenary 
speakers will be:D~ Ruth Westheim
er (who will give the keynote add
ress: "In Search Of Healthy Sexual
ity"), Dr, Edward Herold (who will 
give the plenary address: "The Im
pact of AIDS on Sexuality and Sex 
Education"), and, Dr, James Nelson 
(who will talk on Christianity and 
sexualityi Last yea~ over 700 edu
cators, nurses, physicians, social 
workers and clergy from across 
Canada and the U.S. attended, Con
tact: The Chairman, Dept. of Family 
Studies, University of Guelph, 
G~elph, Ontario NlG 2Wl (824-4120). · 
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